Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 21st May 2018
Present
Robin Burr, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Andrew Jackson, Neil Bennett, Russell Constable, Tim Pullen
Apologies 
Paul Lomas-Clarke, Ruth Bennett, Marie Mavale, Keith Maund

Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 12th March 2018 were approved, with the clarification that £1650 for canoes will be paid for by Leander, not the Gosling Trust.
Matter Arising
Police commendation included in Water Rat, which led to a donation.

Learn to Row course is on hold because of difficulty in finding dates due to family issues.


Issues arising from online training (Exec roles etc) now resolved.
CARA thanked Leander for their terrific help with the Litter Pick.
The canoe launch event went very well indeed with a good turnout.
Parent
Lucy Spray has started administering Compass and DBS checks and 
Volunteering
it’s working well.

Uniform management is still an issue – Robin has a parent in mind who he’ll ask if willing to take on the administration.
Financial 
We have approx. £4500 in the current account and &4700 on deposit.

The debit card system is being progressed.

The meeting authorised Russell to get the camping fridge.
Dick is waiting for an estimate to resolve the drainage issue.
Dick will ask David Baker to quote for boat deck ceiling to be painted in the autumn and for clearing weeds etc in the back yard and taking them away, either as a one-off or regularly eg quarterly.
Tim will ask Chris to advise on a wireless smoke/fire detection system.  We probably will need 10 units @ £34.99 each.

Fundraising
The Gosling funding has been received.
It was suggested that the next round of RBK grants might be an opportunity to fund the smoke detectors.
Andrew will send Nigel the link for Waitrose Charity of the Month.
Neil will chase the WH Smith funding.
We now only have 2 regular hall bookings – Nigel will contact KVA to ensure they are aware that the hall is for hire.
All to bring ideas of what we would like to be funded, so we can match the list against potential grants, especially for the Navy Fund, who will give 50% towards the purchase of boats, equipment, and training recognised by the national governing body. Total cost of each project for a Navy Fund grant must be a maximum of £2500.

GSL Report
All groups busy and active. Need to review moving up between sections to identify and manage any ‘bulges’.
Joint activities are happening with Explorers to rebuild links. The meeting agreed actively to support Alex and Explorers, perhaps by suggesting activities to be included in their programme such as power boat training, safety and rescue skills which might enthuse and inspire.  Robin, Neil and Andrew would be happy to meet with Alex and active Explorers to pursue this idea.
The meeting agreed in principle to pay a lump sum (£500?) into the Explorer account once it is set up, to help fund their programme.
Building report
The chain on the Lower Ham gate has been done.
Back fence and railings need treating and the balcony needs a pressure wash. Russell will ask Ian Jackson if his understanding is that he will organise a Saturday to do this (he might not know what needs doing)..
Dick will print a list of tasks for Russell to put up in the office.
Andrew will contact Katrina Lidbetter, Tudor Ward’s new Lib Dem councillor, to enlist her help with our planning application, which he is still chasing
Safety
The roadmarkings warning of children crossing on the road in front of the boat deck are very faded.  Andrew will speak to Katrina Lidbetter.
Any Other
Neil suggested a Kayaking/Family Boating Day for Fathers’ Day on
Business
17th June.
Hampton Pool has been booked for kayaking on 13th October 4pm-6pm.
The boat deck is getting very cluttered especially now the Topper is there, and some rationalisation is probably needed.  Andrew will speak to John Clay to see if he’s using his boat, and if not will terminate the contract.
At the next Exec Meeting on 2 July the committee will need to approve the Trustees’ Report. Penny sends her apologies for this meeting.
Future Dates

Family Boating Day tbc
17 June

Next Exec Meeting:

2 July

AGM:



9 July
Exec meetings

17 September





19 November
